## BILIK LAW, LLC

126 S. Pennsylvania Avenue Greensburg, PA 15601 Email: ed@biliklaw.com



Area Code (724) 834-7202 (Fax) 837-9720

August 29, 2018

SECRETARY'S OFFICE

Via Certified Mail #9171999991703577435755
Karyn Yordy
Executive Assistant, Office of Programs
Department of Environmental Protection
Rachel Carson State Office Building
400 Market Street
Harrisburg, PA 17101

SEP - 5 2018

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

In Re: Edward E. Mioduski and Alice Marie Mioduski Mariner East 2 – Pennsylvania Pipeline Project

Dear Ms. Yordy:

I am writing in behalf of our clients, Edward E. Mioduski and Alice Marie Mioduski. Our clients wish to make comment upon HDD reevaluation of the Pa DEP for the Loyalhanna Lake Crossing. Our clients are identified in the reevaluation report as well – WL-08172017-499-01. Our clients' comments are as follows:

The subject well has been deemed contaminated by drilling fluid since the drilling and installation of the 20-inch pipeline. A water buffalo, together with drinking water delivery, has been supplied by Sunoco. Our clients do not consider this a "temporary inconvenience." A period in access of two years without consistent supply of on-demand water to the residence has impacted our clients' quality of life. Throughout the winter months, our clients have experienced a freezing of water pipes and loss of water to the residence (but for Culligan drinking water). This effects toilet facilities, laundry, and incidental uses that go with daily living. Our clients have been advised that this "temporary" situation would be cured by Sunoco many times in the past.

Our clients have requested that Sunoco drill a replacement water well away from the bore in the area of higher ground to the rear of the property with the hopes that residential water can be resupplied. Winter is upon us. Our clients have further requested that the household

Karyn Yordy
Executive Assistant, Office of Programs
Department of Environmental Protection
Page Two
August 29, 2018

appliances corroded by bentonite be replaced. There has been no effective response from Sunoco to cure what our clients consider a long-term profound effect upon their quality of life. Our clients are retired. They are of modest income. The simple maintenance of the status quo while Sunoco seeks a solution is not acceptable. We believe that the HDD reevaluation report does not adequately account for the profound effect new drilling will have upon our clients. We settled with Sunoco being assured that operations would not last in excess of two years. On the contrary, all temporary work space and reclamation was to be completed within two years. The impact of new drilling will prolong the processes. There has been no effective consideration for the profound effect upon our clients.

Very truly yours,

BILIK-LAW, LLC

Edward J. Bilik

EJB:ajm

cc: Mark McConnell, Land Project Manager Edward E. and Alice Marie Mioduski